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PERSONNEL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Meeting Date:  September 20, 2011
Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,

In attendance:  Council President Joost, Council Members Bishop, Jones, Clark, Lee, Boyer, Yarborough, Schellenberg, and Crescimbeni, Gulliford, Carter, Holt, Love, Lumb, Dr. Gaffney, Anderson, Daniels
Also: Cheryl Brown – Council Secretary/Director; Kirk Sherman, Kyle Billy and Kim Taylor – Council Auditor’s Office; Office of General Counsel, Steve Rohan, and Peggy Sidman; Carol Owens – Legislative Services Division; Kristi Sikes – City Council Administration; Celeste Hicks, Suzanne Warren, Bridgette Green, Donna Barrow, Audrey Braman, Kevin Kuzel, Rupal Wells, Stan Johnson, Mercedes Parker and Sandra Lane – ECAs; Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Reporter– Florida Times-Union other city employees and personnel.
Meeting Convened:  11:15 a.m. – following Finance Committee Meeting
Council President Joost convened the meeting, roll call of those around the conference table was taken upon which Council Member Richard Clark, Finance Chair was asked to go over the budget lines items of discussion within the Budget Finance Committee Meetings that pertained to the Office of City Council.  
CM Clark spoke to the need for additional security with the question “Where is my door?”  Ms. Brown responded that the installation of this item is a policy issue and would have to be directed by the Council or Council Leadership.  CM Jones interjected and gave a history of the issues, discussions, about the Council and placement of a door near the receptionist area.  (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  
CM Clark gave a listing/overview of the Finance Budget Committee request for approximately $140,000 or less as target for the Department as requirement to fund the GEPP Study, $448, 000 (±) under the line from CCSSO11AD, and the $951,00 (±) under the line for Value Adjustment Board.  (Clarification by Ms. Brown, that the percentage was 4.2 % totaling $136, 242 for the Departmental contribution GEPP requirement.) (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  

Within the discussion the following items were addressed:

Value Adjustment Board (VAB) – all funds below the line Result:  Bring VAB funds above the line with a reduction of $240.000 in Professional Services; Eliminate VAB Staff position recently filled - last day of employment September 30, 2011.Position will not be filled reduce cap by one Fiscal Year 2012 (Use ECA’s to assist in VAB work-load; Question of overtime payment in comparison to paying for position.  Committee found that overtime payment ($25,800 approximately) was less than that of position ($31,198 plus benefits).  Reduction of Professional Services Line item to reflect cap of VAB Attorney to $105,000. (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  

Receptionist front desk - Motion (Clark) Second (Bishop) Eliminate two receptionist positions effective September 30, 2011. Executive Council Assistants will rotate to assist staff in coverage of front desk and other duties as required.  (Council will introduce legislation to provide authority for the Council Secretary/Director to assign duties as required to meet the Council’s staffing need. – Per discussion – until legislation is passed this is a voluntary participation by each appointing Council Member of their staff support of these functions.)Also, being cross training 
ECA’s other staffing duties. Additional Board Members questions and conversations:  CM Jones addressed that the issue of sharing ECA’s at the front desk and removal of receptionist is an issue.  The Council should have a presence and assigned individuals to greet the public.  Council Member Lee spoke on the issue and the importance of the positions and other job responsibilities beyond those that were given as well as other elaborations on the issue of staffing.  Council Member Gulliford made inquires as to the importance of providing the Director with the ability to use all staff for Council functions. (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  
Motion passed 3-1 (Jones) (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  

Committee inquires: Removal of funding Court Reporter.  Steve Rohan, OGC informed the Committee that there was no obligation by the City Council or the City of Jacksonville to provide transcripts by a Court Reporter.  The meetings are place on MP3, DVD, and immediately accessible on line after meeting. Ms. Brown informed the Committee about the recording and documentation of meetings. Action approved for funding sources for GEPP. (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  
CM Crescimbeni addressed the Personnel Committee on issue of Court Reporter and VAB as he was detained in another meeting– CP Joost requested Ms. Brown and Mr. Rohan to provide status of Personnel Decision (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  

Additional discussions on the importance of staffing and ECA’s and Auditor are as a department.  Ms. Brown informed the Committee that the Council Staff has been reviewed three times as requested and under her direction in the past 10 years… 2001 -2002 desk audit and changing position titles, responsibilities, and status from Civil Service to all Appointed Employees; Change in code of positions for efficiencies and reductions removing number of Division Chiefs and Assistant Chief’s, also reduction of positions;  2005 efficiencies, terminations, reduction and savings via programs written and enacted from 2001 – present; 2008 all positions reviewed and reclassified and documented by Human Resources Department as a requirement of legislation for all City Departments by the Jacksonville City Council.  Ms. Brown specializes in this area currently in last two classes and dissertation phase, with dual Doctorate in Management and Organizational Leadership. (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  
CM Bishop inquired an employee of the Duval Delegation and her responsibilities and assignments and assignment to Council Budget under Ms. Brown’s authority.  Ms. Brown informed CM Bishop that the Duval Delegation was not a part of her authority and was not located in the Council Budget, but was housed within the Office of General Counsel.  Mr. Rohan further interjected and informed the Committee that this was not part of the Council’s budget and he would be happy to speak with members to discuss those employees’ duties which did consist of more than the Duval Delegation. Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  
CM Jones discussed the importance of the personnel and overall impact to office stability, and members are not familiar with employee job assignments. Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  
CM Lee discussed having dedicated personnel and an employee presence upon entering the offices of the City Council, council not aware of employee’s job requirements. (Listen to MP3 audio for details http://www.coj.net/City-Council/Council-Committees,-Boards---Commissions/PersonnelCommittee.aspx.).  )
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:45 pm
Cheryl L Brown, Council Secretary/Director 

Posted: 10.7.2011 10:00 a.m.
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